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NOTICE TO RESIDENT

Alta Vista Hospital Link
Contract No. ISD 10-5036
BLASTING NOTICE
November 2015
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Dear Resident,
The Alta Vista Hospital Link project will build a new link to the Ottawa Hospital Campus. Blasting is required as part of construction.
WHO:
The City of Ottawa has retained Ottawa Greenbelt Construction Limited to undertake the Alta Vista Hospital Link project. A specialized blast monitoring subcontractor, Explotech, will be monitoring the blasting work. Depending on your proximity to the blast area, you may receive a separate notice from our contractor detailing the blasting activities.
WHY: 
Part of the Alta Vista Hospital Link project includes a new sewer, and blasting is required to remove rock materials to allow for the pipe installation.
The contractor is conducting this work in accordance with an approved blasting plan that meets City of Ottawa and the Province of Ontario requirements. Pre-condition audits were performed on adjacent structures, including residential properties, where necessary. These audits documented the existing conditions before the start of the construction activity.
WHAT:
The use of explosives in construction is heavily regulated by both Provincial and Federal legislation. Regulations are in place to ensure public safety and maintain vibrations within allowable limits that will not damage neighbouring structures. The Contractor’s blasting plan will ensure that blasting-induced vibrations are kept well below levels that have been shown to cause damage to adjoining properties. This blasting operation is occurring within the greenspace, well away from neighbouring homes. Residents should be aware that they may feel minimal vibrations or hear noise from the operations, but these will be well below the levels that could cause damage.
WHEN:
Blasting is anticipated to begin the week of November 9, and will continue for the next several weeks. The blasting will occur during daytime hours. This activity will take place as permitted by the City’s Noise By-law.
WHERE:
Blasting will occur in the greenspace north of the Ottawa Hospital Campus Ring Road, and south of Riverview Park.
Every effort is being made to minimize noise and disruptions while this work is underway. Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact:

City’s Project Manager:
Contractor’s Representative:
Bruce Kenny, P.Eng.
Darrin Alberty
Senior Engineer, Infrastructure Services Department
Project Manager
Design and Construction Municipal East

Ottawa Greenbelt Construction Limited
Tel: (613) 580-2424, ext 20128
Tel: (613) 822-1064
E-mail: Hospital.Link@ottawa.ca
E-mail: dalberty@greenbeltconstruction.ca
cc:
Councillor Jean Cloutier, Ward 18 – Alta Vista
Accessible formats and communication supports are available, upon request, at the following link: www.ottawa.ca/accessibleformat
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